TONKO.HOUSE,GOV @RepPaulTonko

2369 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-5076

> 19 DOVE STREET, SUITE 302 ALBANY, NY 12210 (518) 465-0700

61 CHURCH STREET, ROOM 309 AMSTERDAM, NY 12010 (518) 843-3400

105 JAY STREET, ROOM 15 SCHENECTADY, NY 12305 (518) 374–4547



U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 20^{TH} DISTRICT, NEW YORK

April 13, 2022

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

CHAIR, SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENT
AND CLIMATE CHANGE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENERGY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND INVESTIGATIONS

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON NATIONAL PARKS, FORESTS, AND PUBLIC LANDS

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE, SPACE, AND TECHNOLOGY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENT

SUBCOMMITTEE ON RESEARCH AND TECHNOLOGY

Pamela Williams
Assistant Administrator for Grant Programs
Federal Emergency Management Agency
400 C Street S.W., 3N
Washington, DC 20472

Dear Ms. Williams,

I write in support of the application from Glenville Hill Fire District No. 8 (GHFD) to the Staffing for Adequate Fire and Emergency Response (SAFER) Grant Program.

Glenville Hill Fire District No. 8 serves over 4,000 residents over 11.2 square miles in the town of Glenville, New York. Primarily a residential community for commuters, the fire district is comprised of heavily trafficked county and state highways. During a recent risk assessment, GHFD determined one of its greatest risks was inadequate staffing levels and inability to provide an adequate response to emergency calls.

The Glenville Hill Fire District No. 8 is seeking federal funding to improve the recruitment and retention of volunteer members. This includes the purchase of billboard campaigns, print marketing, an LED sign to be mounted on the fire station, funds to support the creation of a volunteer incentive program, and provide training to new recruits. If awarded this funding by FEMA, GHFD will be able to increase volunteer membership, retain new and old members, and provide advanced training.

Like you, I am committed to ensuring our emergency services have the personnel and training to protect the public and themselves. Your full and fair consideration of this request, consistent with current laws, rules, regulations, and agency policy, is appreciated.

Sincerely,

PAUL D. TONKO

Member of Congress